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Jennifer Kaden

From: Kathleen Patton <mok.patton@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, August 10, 2020 1:21 PM
To: Jennifer Kaden; Becki Rawson
Subject: Adams Creek CoHousing Proposal

To the Members of Hood River City Council and Planning Committee: 

I write to endorse approval for the Adams Creek CoHousing project. 
This planned mini-neighborhood is designed to thoughtfully meet city standards for wetlands.  Beyond that, the future 
residents have already demonstrated a commitment to improvement of the watershed by clearing huge amounts of 
invasive species from the creek, and revealing a lovely habitat for native vegetation and animals.  This little bit of 
wildness in the urban setting may add value to all the surrounding  homes, and ecological, spiritual and esthetic value to 
the wider community. 

Faithfully, 

Kathleen Patton 

-- 
The Rev. Kathleen Patton, Vicar 
St. Anne's Episcopal Church, Washougal WA mok.patton@gmail.com 
360 751-5849 
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Paige Browning and Steven Winkle 

1521 Eugene Street 

Hood River, OR 97031 

City of Hood River 

Planning Department 

211 2nd Street 

Hood River, OR 97031 

Attn: Jennifer Kaden 

August 10, 2020 

Dear Planning Department 

We are the owners of the property located at 1521 Eugene Street. Along with others on our street, we  

also feel that our neighborhood will also be negatively impacted by the Adams Creek Cohousing 

development.  We have resided in our home since 1997 and feel that this development is in no way 

compatible with our neighborhood.  Initially when this Coop was proposed they mentioned 8 dwellings 

with a vehicle and pedestrian access to Sherman Avenue.  That proposal seemed reasonable and 

compatible with the existing neighborhood.   

We are strongly opposed to several portions of this development. 

1. Access – The applicant proposes to shut off the Sherman St access to vehicle traffic, and the

proposed sole vehicle access is through Eugene Street. The Eugene Street Neighborhood is in an

R1 zone. It is a quiet neighborhood, which for all practical purposes is a dead-end street, that

will be overwhelmed by the addition of 25 dwellings-worth of new vehicle traffic. Vehicle access

should be through multiple access points, including Hazel St., the driveway from Sherman Ave.

or look at adding a connection from 13th Street. As noted by others, conditions of approval

should include a requirement of ‘right turn only’ traffic flow while using the Sherman St. access

in and out; posting signage on Sherman and the Driveway. This would alleviate any traffic issues

at Sherman St. This may require the improvement of the driveway with widening and retainage,

but a proposal of this scale should be required to do such access improvements to minimize

their added impact on adjacent neighborhoods

2. Parking Lot – Nothing could be more INCOMPATIBLE with an R1 neighborhood than a 36-car,

8,500 sq. ft parking lot. In addition, this parking lot is proposed to have a roof covering half of it

and include a maintenance building. This parking lot is proposed to be situated directly next to a

modest single-level home in the adjacent neighborhood, which will heavily impact the livability

and quiet enjoyment of the residents.

3. Scale – It is proposed that there will be multiple buildings, each containing multiple residential

dwellings. Some of these buildings will be up to 3 stories in height. One of the buildings is

approximately 150’ long and 40’ tall. This building is situated directly next to an existing single

family, 2-story home that is only +/-45’ long; and across the street from a modest 1-story home.
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This ‘wall’ will dwarf everything in the neighborhood and will create the sense of a downtown 

urban setting for the adjacent neighbors.  

4. Natural features - Adams Creek and associated wetlands and springs and riparian areas should 

be protected. Increases in impervious surfaces in the development will lead to increased runoff 

and pollution and may negatively impact water quality and flows in Adams Creek.  The impacts 

of the proposed development will not be minimal. 

The Eugene St. neighborhood has been in existence since the 1950’s as a group of 10 single-family 

homes in an R1 zone. It is unfortunate that the zoning of the surrounding area did not properly step 

from R1 to R2 to R3, as is ordinary practice to buffer a low-density neighborhood from the impacts of 

a high-density neighborhood. It is also unfortunate that the natural features of this property were not 

considered in the zoning, a natural pocket park would have been ideal.  

 

To direct the sole vehicle access to this development through a small low-density neighborhood, 

suddenly quadruples the volume of cars in the Eugene St. neighborhood. Traffic for an R3 use should not 

be directed through an R1 neighborhood.  

I understand that the R3 zoning provides for multi-family housing as a permitted use. But that doesn’t 

mean that it is the right use for this property. This is not the right location for multi-family housing. I 

would be in favor of low-density development that comprised detached single-family home(s), each 

with their own parking; rather than grouping all the parking in one place, (or as stated above a park or 

something that would better preserve the naturalness of this property).  

Finally, as a personal but shared side note, the neighbors earlier in the year were not properly notified 

about the required neighborhood meetings.  There was a time we got the notice on a Saturday for the 

next Monday meeting and we were unable to have enough time to plan to leave work to attend. We 

also were told that the City did not have to inform us of meetings concerning this development because 

our property was outside of the required notification area. We strongly disagree with this because our 

property fronts the block of Eugene Street that the Adams development is proposing to use as their only 

vehicular access point. This increased congestion and traffic will be a drastic negative impact on our 

neighborhood and we are emphatic that we have a say to voice our concerns/opinions on this 

development’s proposals that will affect our existing way of life and property values. 

 

Sincerely,  

Paige Browning and Steven Winkle 
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Jennifer Kaden

From: Garth Hager <garthhager@google.com>
Sent: Monday, August 10, 2020 9:13 PM
To: Jennifer Kaden
Subject: adams creek

Garth and Bronwen Hager 
1431 Sherman Ave 
Hood River, Or 97031 
(541)399-0007

Adams Creek Cohousing 
1419 Sherman Ave 
Hood River, Or 97031 

Dear City Planners, 

We are property owners located two homes away from the proposed project.  We feel the neighborhood will be 
negatively impacted with the addition of the development.  The initial proposal consisted of 8 dwellings with 
minimal impact to the surrounding neighborhoods with access being located on Sherman Ave.  Since then, the 
project has grown without neighborhood input.  The one meeting scheduled was not greatly attended due to a 
late announcement.   

We would like to highlight our concerns with the Adams Creek Cohousing project, located at 1419 Sherman 
Avenue. 

1. Access is planned for Eugene Street (currently without consistent sidewalks).  With 25 planned units,
this will create quite a bit of traffic in and out through the neighborhood.  During construction where will
the work trucks park?  We feel the traffic study was incomplete considering there could be many more
cars introduced into the neighborhood.  Sherman and 13th are already a dangerous intersection, (I
have witnessed 4 automobile accidents and 3 pedestrian incidents in the past two years).  A crosswalk
should be considered for the South side of Sherman and 13th, and across Sherman Avenue at the
same location.  A flashing light is recommended for the 13th crossing.

2. Scale has gone up dramatically from 8 to 25 units.  This R3 lot is calculated on square footage, but half
of it is unusable due to the wetland designation.  This has created the need for a three story complex
next to the existing two and one story neighbood homes.

3. Parking is currently all accessed from Eugene Street.  35 parking stalls for 25 units might be the
minimum requirement, but where will the overflow and guests park?  Where will the delivery vans turn
around?  Where will the fire engines turn around?

4. Sherman sidewalk is proposed with a unique wooden bridge on the property.  Will this be a public
crossing? Or will the public continue to cross the creek on the road.   With access to the property from
Sherman Avenue and no neighboring sidewalk, will there be a crosswalk installed to the North side of
Sherman for safe pedestrian access?  This is a major capillary street for North and Eastbound traffic for
anyone West of 13th.  How is the city addressing the very busy intersection at 13th and Sherman as
Hood River Middle School traffic often gets backed up on Sherman to access 13th.

5. Lack of neighborhood input as to escalation, we have all sent in letters, we feel our issues have not
been addressed or acknowledged.

We feel the project does not fit in with the existing neighborhood and would cause undue congestion, loss of 
property values, increased on street guest and tenant parking, creates unwanted density in a quiet 
neighborhood and imposes a safety risk.   
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--  
Garth Hager 
Data Center Facilities Technician 
(541)399-0007
garthhager@google.com
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Jennifer Kaden

From: Barbara V Bailey <bvb1@hey.com>
Sent: Tuesday, August 11, 2020 7:06 AM
To: Jennifer Kaden
Subject: Letter of Support for Adams Creek Cohousing

 August 11, 2020 

To: City of Hood River Planning Department 

I am writing in support of the Adams Creek Cohousing project. The group has worked long and hard to define 
shared values and build community together.  

Its values include active care for the environment, reflected in their ongoing (but already amazing) work 
restoring Adams Creek, and the planned availability of shared electric cars. The central location was chosen for 
walkability, with a view to focused support of local businesses. 

The group includes community leaders, thought leaders, and community-oriented individuals and families who 
are determined to make a positive contribution to Hood River and beyond. A single-family use underutilizes 
this centrally-located property and only exacerbates housing shortage issues facing Hood River. I can imagine 
immediate neighbors fearing this change but fully expect that these neighbors, and Hood River generally, will 
find that the benefits of a mini-neighborhood of such friendly, compassionate and community-minded folks at 
Adams Creek are many, and the disadvantages minor and few.   

Thank you for your consideration of this innovative and important project. 

Barbara Bailey 
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Jennifer Kaden

From: Milt Markewitz <miltmarkewitz@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, August 11, 2020 8:15 AM
To: Jennifer Kaden
Cc: Becki Rawson
Subject: Adams Creek CoHousing

Jennifer and Hood River Planning Commissioners, 

Thank you for the opportunity to convey my support for the Adams Creek CoHousing (ACC) project, as well as all the 
other good work you are doing. 

My name is Milt Markewitz.  I moved to Hood River 27 months ago, and am an Equity Member of the ACC.  Shortly after 
getting involved I was asked to facilitate a group to define what a ‘New Normal’ might look like, and the ACC role in its 
implementation.  I new that we were on solid footing when I re-read the ACC Vision and Guiding Principles, and was 
pleasantly surprised when a half dozen members joined our study team.  I was even more pleased when team members 
shared their connection to our particular site, and its connection to the original Native inhabitants as well as all the 
owners that followed.  Group members have us well on our way to restoring the Creek area with its beauty and the 
sound of flowing water.  Our work is integrally connected to several other ACC efforts such as communal gatherings to 
learn more about our land and neighbors; connection with co-housing groups across the U.S. and the World; sharing 
efforts among ourselves of gardening, car pooling; and tools and other equipment. 

In short, I look forward to being  much more active in bringing life to the Hood River community, and my new co-housing 
family. 

Thanks again for you consideration in this matter, 

Milt Markewitz 
1950 Sterling Place, #212 
Hood River, OR  97031 
503 248-0432 
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Jennifer Kaden

From: Donna McCoy <donna.mccoy@hotmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, August 11, 2020 9:08 AM
To: Jennifer Kaden
Subject: FILE NO.2020-03 - Adams Creek Cohousing SPR

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN: 

I am writing this letter in support of the Adams Creek Cohousing application to the City Planning Commission. 

I have been a resident of Hood River for 16 years and my 2 grown adult children and most of my grandchildren 
live in Hood River, have attended Hood River Public Schools and work in the community. Since retiring here I 
have been an active volunteer in many community organizations: Providence Hospital, Next Door, The Food 
Bank, the Warming Shelter, the Lions Club for many years, and Riverside Community Church as well as many 
others.  
I have witnessed the growth and some of the problems the Hood River community has encountered, i.e., 
urban growth and housing for one. I believe Adams Creek is a viable options to some of our problems because 
it provides multi-family, intergenerational housing with a focus on environmental and ecological rewards by 
providing sustainable housing with a minimal impact on our resources while also restoring the habitat on its 
2.4 acres. The members are cognizant and honor the land's heritage while maintaining it benefits.  

Another reason that I whole-heartily support this development is that it offers its members, especially the 
older members, an option for community living that does not exists in Hood River. If you are an elder and do 
not desire to put your economic, physical, and emotional resources into maintaining a "family home" any 
more, what choices do you have in Hood River?  A retirement center? an apartment? a condo? Many of these 
are beyond affordable to seniors with the current condo prices and multi-levels you must navigate. And they 
do not offer the community benefits that cohousing offers. Adams Creek Cohousing offers an alternative for 
families to raise children with "adopted" grandparents, aunts, uncles, and for seniors to contribute to the 
welfare of the families, children and the community.  

Many of Adams Creek Cohousing members are very much involved in the community through their jobs, 
volunteer work, and churches. They have much to offer and the community as a whole would be an example 
of what a "new Normal" could be for Hood River.  

I urge you to approve their application and support their effort as a model for future living in community who 
share and care about each other and their neighbors.  

Sincerely, 
Donna McCoy 
1506 Belmont St 
Hood River, OR  97031 

PH:  541-380-1702 
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August 10, 2020 

Jennifer Kaden 

City Planning Department 

211 2nd St.

Hood River, OR  97031 

Dear Ms. Kaden and Honorable Members, 

Regarding the Adams Creek Cohousing development now under your consideration, we 

would like to call your attention to one aspect of the development you may not know 

about, that we feel is pertinent to your deliberations. 

An important part of Adams Creek Cohousing’s values is our goal to live more lightly 

and sustainably on the planet.  To support that goal, we plan to implement a car-sharing 

program.  Not only will this allow us to have fewer cars parked on the property itself, it 

will also mean fewer cars on the road.  Our plan will include a website that allows folks 

in our community to not only reserve cars when they’re needed, but also to inform each 

other about planned destinations, and how many seats are available on any particular 

outing, and make offers to pick up groceries for each other when the destination is a 

supermarket, etc.  We are excited about the many ways this program will allow us to be 

better stewards of the earth’s resources, especially fossil fuel, and also the way it will 

allow us to share with and care for each other, which is another one of our ACC core 

values. 

Thank you for the work you do to ensure that Hood River continues to thrive and grow 

in ways that support and enhance the entire town. 

Sincerely, 

Kate and Peter Hand 

Equity Members 

Adams Creek Cohousing 
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Jennifer Kaden

From: Richard Green <fr.richardgreen@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, August 11, 2020 11:52 AM
To: Jennifer Kaden
Subject: Comment on Proposed Adams Creek Cohousing Development

Honorable Members: 

I write to you in support of the proposed Adams Creek Cohousing multi-unit development at 1419 Sherman Avenue. 
Having just recently seen the plans, talked with members, and walked the property, I am impressed by the proposal. 
There is particular attention being paid to fitting into the neighborhood with as small a carbon footprint as possibly. 
Plans are being developed for car sharing within the cohousing community to reduce traffic and tie up less land in 
parking. Already, members are working with wetlands restoration experts and have begun restoring Adams Creek where 
it crosses the property. While there may be some who are anxious about change in the neighborhood, it is my 
considered opinion that this change will be an enhancement that will increase its positive impact for years to come. 

The Rev. Richard L. Green 
Longview, WA 

Attachment K.9



City of Hood River Planning Department 
211 2nd Street, 

Hood River, OR 97031 

Honorable Members of the Planning Commission: 

I am writing to urge your approval of the site plans submitted by Adams Creek 

Cohousing (ACC).  I moved to Hood River 15 years ago soon after my husband died to 

live close to my daughter and her family.  I have loved much about the community and 

have been actively involved in a variety of ways. I am grateful for the neighborhood in 

which I currently live, but I yearn to live more lightly on the land: sharing and using 

fewer resources, leave a smaller foot-print, and enjoy meals together regularly.   

I learned about co-housing when I was in Sweden nine years ago, and I knew 

that was how I wanted to live.  But it wasn’t until April 2016 that I learned to know 

others in Hood River who shared this interest.  We have talked and worked through the 

various planning stages – developing our community of ACC, purchasing the property 

at 1419 Sherman, hiring Urban Development + Partners, working with architects, and 

so much more.  We are committed to caring for the land, and restoring Adams Creek.  

There is lots of clean-up that needs to be done, but we are excited about the results of 

the work we are doing on the land, and we know our buildings will be attractive and 

will enhance the existing neighborhood. The majority of us are eager to develop a car-

sharing program. Cohousing communities which have car-sharing programs have 

found that members begin to think differently about transportation needs. Throughout 

all of this work within ACC, individually we continue to be involved in the community 

of Hood River and the Columbia River Gorge, and we will continue to do so.   

I realize that the fear of change is real - including the fear that property values 

will fall because of a nearby cohousing community.  This has not been a reality in other 

communities where cohousing communities were built.  I urge you to embrace this 

opportunity for a much-needed change in housing options in Hood River. 

Sincerely, 

Ruth Tsu 
1990 7th Court 
Hood River, OR 97031 
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Dear Planning Commission: August 11,, 2020 

I am writing on behalf of the Adams Creek Cohousing Community.  The project’s vision of 
reducing residents’ carn footprint, enhancing the property and contributing to the community of 
Hood River is exciting. 

The community’s development goals align with Hood River’s 2018 Energy Plan.   The plans call 
for high efficiency/low impact construction and a goal of being fossil fuel free.  Further, residents 
plan for walking and biking as much as possible and will have a vigorous gardening and 
car-sharing program.  

The residents of Adams Creek are passionate about caring for the land and the creek on the 
property.   Already they have put many hours into the removal of invasive plants and garbage 
from the land and water.  Under the guidance of professionals, they plan to continue to tend the 
long neglected creek with life-enhancing indigenous plants and soil restoration.  

Adams Creek Community does not wish to be an island.   They plan to both contribute to the 
community and to use the local goods and services of Hood River.  They plan to shop at local 
businesses, eat at local cafes and attend local venues, not live by mail order. The residents are 
clergy, educators, health care providers, lawyers, artists, writers, engineers and musicians. 
They volunteer in the arts, at the Farmer’s Market, with the spiritual life of town and for the 
health of the trails and the Columbia River.   While Adams Creek does have some newcomers, 
most are long time locals who are already integral parts of the community and who wish only to 
contribute to the health of the town they love.  

Finally, not only does the Adams Creek Community hope to participate in the town at large, it 
wishes to add to Hood River’s vibrancy and be an asset to the community.   Before the 
pandemic, ACC held house concerts with local musicians, supporting both the artists and the 
audience.   They held social events for families and children and plan to continue this 
open-hearted embracing of the community when the project is complete.   Some ideas are yoga 
classes, writing circles, book groups, potlucks, game nights and musical gatherings.   This is a 
community that wants to be part of the neighborhood, not isolated from it.  

In short, the Adams Creek Cohousing project is a model for community-scale solutions.  It is a 
multi-generational community that  hopes to live in harmony with nature, with one another and 
with the town at large.   Thank you. 

Sincerely,  
Anne Meadows 
Hood RIver 
503-703-0846
am87532@gmail.com
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Jennifer Kaden 

Associate Planner 

City of Hood River 

211 2nd St., Hood River 

Dear Hood River Planning Commission, 

I am writing to urge you to deny the site plan permit for the Adams Creek Cohousing Development, 

located at 1419 Sherman Avenue, Hood River, OR. I live at 1509 Eugene Street, four houses away from 

the proposed development. This construction will drastically change my neighborhood.  

• The street is noticeably quiet, with very minimal traffic. I am genuinely concerned about the

impact this development will have on traffic, noise, parking, and the very nature of the R1 zoned

street. The modelled increase in vehicular traffic to up to 185 trips per day is absurd for an R1

zoned neighborhood that dead ends. The street, its residents, and the neighboring Middle

School are not intended for such heavy traffic use. I do not believe it was the intent of the R3

zoning of 1419 Sherman Avenue to route all vehicle traffic through the R1 neighborhood on

Eugene Street. I feel it will reduce the safety of the neighborhood and our property values.

• Currently Eugene Street residents and their guests are able to park on the street in front of their

houses. If this property gets developed, Co-housers and their visitors will park on Eugene Street.

People looking for parking on the street will concentrate congestion in front of the existing

houses on Eugene Street. The proposed parking lot does not seem adequate for the number of

residences and does not account for guest parking. The Adams Creek Cohousing would like to

believe they won’t have that many cars, but as far as we know vehicle ownership restrictions are

not in their bylaws or Covenants and may not be enforceable anyway. The co-housing group also

promotes concerts and other events regularly on their website, attracting more visitors to the

site. I question whether they will need an event permit for their activities.

• The cohousing development does not fit in with the existing, mainly single story, single family

residences. The towering buildings will dwarf the existing neighborhood and be an eyesore.

• The creek will not be protected. Removing a third of the trees larger than 10 inches dbh on the

property will leave the creek without shade to keep water temperatures cool. The construction

plans do not show any trees smaller than 10 “ dbh which makes it look like not much will be

removed, but I question why no trees in the 6-10”range were mapped. Many smaller trees and

shrubs will be scraped from this site and will lead to less shade for the creek. The whole west

side of the creek will be completely denuded to make way for the parking lot and residences.

This is not protective of the creek at all.

• The proposed stormwater retention plan is not adequate, and I have serious concerns about

whether the site will support the amount of stormwater treatment needed for a project of this

size.

• The springs on the property will be destroyed by placing buildings and pathways immediately

adjacent to and uphill from them. The whole hillside surrounding the proposed development

contains seeps and springs, and the water will have to go somewhere when an impenetrable

wall is placed in the flow path. I completely support the extra geotechnical investigations

proposed by the city. What a mess it would be to put in a bunch of buildings and immediately
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have water, erosion, and slumping issues. I am concerned that building anything so close to the 

springs will plug them and the water will simply show up in someone else’s yard or house. The 

shallow groundwater flowing to those springs and seeps will likely be completely cut off if 

buildings are situated immediately upstream of them. 

• I question what will happen to the community when the original inhabitants move on and new 

people rent or buy the apartments. How will the intent of the co-housing community be 

maintained over the long term? Will the landscaping and other shared features be maintained 

over the long term? 

• The cost of these condominiums will be too high for most working residents to afford. This 

development does not fill a niche for affordable, or even reasonable cost, housing. People who 

want to live there become “members”, pay substantial monthly dues, are mandated to 

participate in obligatory maintenance activities, and must abide by HOA rules. It is a very 

conformist and non-diverse neighborhood.  

• I question the ability of the city and the applicants to adequately follow up on all 72 conditions 

listed in the permit. If the approval needs 72 conditions, is it really a project ready for approval? 

In general, I don’t believe this property can support the proposed development, nor do I believe it is in 

the best interest of the neighborhood or broader community to approve this development. I urge you to 

deny the Site Plan Review application. 

Thank you, 

Heather Hendrixson 

1509 Eugene St. 
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Jennifer Kaden

From: Kathan Zerzan <kathan@easystreet.net>
Sent: Wednesday, August 12, 2020 10:27 AM
To: Jennifer Kaden
Cc: Heather Hendrixson; AJ Kitt; Amy Kitt; Andrew McElderry; Bea Hager; Brian Rapecz; Chet 

Johnson; Dale Cook; Dan Bell; Erik Mall; Erin Thompson; Francine Emmons; Garth Hager; 
George Borden; Gloria Collie; Gordon Hinkle; Jean Vercillo; Jen Barwick; Jim Meckoll; Jim 
Thornton; John Bishop; Kathan Zerzan; Katie Scheer; Kelley Morris; Lissa Noblett; 
Meredith Martin; O'Shea, Sean; Paige & Steve Browning; Phil Nies; Rich Miller; Romeo 
Robichaud; Roy Schwartz; Scott Bean; Susan Johnson; Van Miley; Dan Bell

Subject: SAVE THE CREEK

Dear Jennifer and Planning Commission Members: 

This letter is in response to Application 2020-03 for the proposed condominium development at 1419 Sherman Avenue. 

I want to endorse the objections raised by Heather Henderson in her letter submitted letter to the planning commission 
urging them to deny the Adams Creek Cohousing project application. 

I am motivated by Heather Henderson”s  letter to write to the planning commission and appreciate how her objections 
to the proposed project have clarified my own objections to the project.  

 My husband and I have recently looked into co housing possibilities in Portland and I believe well researched and 
responsible projects can be very beneficial to individuals and communities.  Ideally, a co housing project can be very 
beneficial in this time of dramatic climate change.  There are projects in Portland that exemplify and advertise their low 
environmental impact and take pride in their creative application of green energy. 

Unfortunately, the proposed Adams Creek Co Housing proposal is not one of these.  As Heather so aptly points out, the 
cutting of the trees and dense building on and around the creek will devastate and destroy the very creek that the 
project gratuitously names itself after. 

I respectfully request that the planning commission immediately deny the Adams Creek Cohousing project application. 
Respect the objections of our community members and neighbors and protect our trees and forest.  SAVE the CREEK. 

Thank you to our friends and neighbors for the sincerity and diligent research and attention to the details of this ill 
conceived and harmful project. 

Kathan Zerzan 
711 KATIES LANE 
HOOD RIVER, OR 
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Jennifer Kaden

From: Alison McDonald <alisonhr@icloud.com>
Sent: Wednesday, August 12, 2020 1:50 PM
To: Jennifer Kaden
Subject: Adams Creek Cohousing

August 12, 2020 

Dear Ms Kaden, 

I am a 25 year resident of Hood River, having lived both in the city and in the county.  I am writing in support of the Co-
housing project on Sherman near 13th that is currently in process.   

I have been to the site for many years, having lived at 1102 Sherman, and worked at the Hood River Middle school for 16 
years.  During this past year I have had the pleasure of revisiting this lovely spot many times: 
I have attended open houses, community gatherings, music concerts in the meeting hall, parties with elders, families 
with kids, recently retired couples, etc.  The people have been very gracious, informed, eager to fit their housing project 
into this area while simultaneously protecting and grooming the natural stream we Hood River-ites have always 
treasured.  

At first I was wary about  development in this lovely space, but I was so relieved to see their designs, how they are 
integrating themselves into the landscape, making people and nature friendly spaces for a small community to share. 
Considering what could have gone in there, this project is a blessing, and i know that these people will be both good 
stewards of the land and good citizens who participate in our community.   

Sincerely, 

Alison Bryan McDonald  
4150 Post Canyon Drive 
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Susan & Jurgen Hess 

412  24th Street 

Hood River, OR 97031 

Aug. 11, 2020 

City of Hood River 

City Planning Department 
j.kaden@cityofhoodriver.gov

Hood River, OR 

We support the Adams Creek Cohousing development. 

This cohousing uses land efficiently. 

• Housing units are small 700 to 1400 square feet

• Paved areas are minimized: parking area is shared thus reducing individual driveways.

They are to be commended for investing in the heart of the city, rather than building on prime 

agricultural or wild lands. Residents can walk to shopping, health care, restaurants. When they 

drive, the shorter distances mean less carbon dioxide is emitted—our cars being the largest 

contributor to global warming. And they are right on CAT’s bus route. 

The central city location uses Hood River’s investment in existing infrastructure: streets, water 

and sewer pipes, electrical lines. 

Susan and Jurgen Hess 
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Jennifer Kaden

From: Heidi Venture <heidiventure@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, August 12, 2020 3:57 PM
To: Jennifer Kaden
Subject: Written Testimony for August 17, 2020 Planning Commission Meeting: Support for 

Adams Creek Cohousing.

To Jennifer Kaden: 
Please read my written testimony, below, into the record at this meeting. 

Dear Planning Commissioners, 

I am a neighbor of the proposed Adams Creek Cohousing project you are 
considering tonight. I live at 713 Katies Lane, just a few houses south of 
their proposed parking area. I whole-heartedly support this proposed 
development, and hope that you will approve their plans at this meeting. 

I look forward to seeing the land taken care of, instead of continuing to 
decline into disrepair. In its current state, the property is home to invasive 
plants and animal pests, and is of little use for humans. 

My request to you, as public servants, is that you would follow the 
regulations that apply to this application. Follow the applicable codes and 
precedents. Act in fairness toward the group of people who purchased this 
land and planned a wonderful community for it.  

The land to be developed is private property, properly zoned for the 
intended use. It isn't public property, for the enjoyment, use, and control of 
its neighbors.  

I look forward to having a thriving cohousing community in my 
neighborhood. One day soon, I believe the Adams Creek Cohousing 
development will become a center of community for the whole 
neighborhood, including those who now oppose it.  
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Thank you for your service to the City of Hood River, 
 
Heidi Venture 
541-490-8689 
(she/her) 



Patrick Rawson 

1368 Rawson Rd. 

Hood River, OR 97031 

541-490-9903, prawson@gorge.net

Letter of support for Adams Creek Cohousing 

Dear Sir/Madam: 

This letter is to express my enthusiastic support for the proposed Adams Creek Cohousing project in 

Hood River. Like the majority of the future residents of this project, I am a long-time resident of Hood 

River County. Over the past 32 years, I have seen the city of Hood River grow and prosper due to 

thoughtful city planning and citizen support. I am convinced that the proposed site of Adams Creek 

Cohousing is an excellent opportunity for the City of Hood River to affirm its commitment to the 

following: 

- Close-in location for walking/biking to shopping and restaurants which will help alleviate traffic

congestion

- Infill development that will not contribute to sprawl

- Compact development with clustered residences and open space

- Built using sustainable green building practices and maintenance of Adams Creek habitat.

We future residents have been meeting for several years and have done much to assure that this project 

fits in well with the neighborhood. I assure you we will continue to do this, and those neighbors who 

have concerns will soon see that we will thoughtfully add value and vibrancy to the entire 

neighborhood. We hope to build positive bonds of sharing and cooperation in the years ahead. As our 

Adams Creek Cohousing motto states: A life well shared is a life well lived – This applies also to our 

neighborhood and the entire city of Hood River. 

Please vote to support this creative housing project as one solution to the need for quality housing in 

our city. 

Sincerely, 

Patrick Rawson 
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Jennifer Kaden

From: Barnaby King <barnabyking@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, August 13, 2020 6:45 AM
To: Jennifer Kaden
Subject: Re Adams Creek Co-Housing proposal

For the Attention of: Hood River Planning Commission, 211 2nd Street, Hood River, OR 97031 

Re. Adams Creek Co-Housing SPR 

Dear Commissioners 

Thanks for this opportunity to express support for Adams Creek Cohousing project. 

I, my wife and two children were attracted to move to Hood River due to this inspirational co-housing project. We plan 
to live in the co-housing property and to contribute to the wonderful culture and community offered by the city of Hood 
River. 

I am a producer and director of outdoor performance, circus and theatre, with twenty years experience of creating 
community arts projects in different parts of the world. I hope to bring this expertise to the Hood River area and to work 
with local communities and artists to produce local events, and the co-housing project is the perfect place for us to base 
ourselves, as it espouses exactly these values of community, collaboration, resource-sharing and creativity. 

I have firsthand experience of several co-housing projects elsewhere and have seen the tremendous value they add to 
the social, cultural and economic health of any town or city. Likewise the presence of a co-housing project in a town is a 
sure indicator that there is something particularly forward-thinking and free-spirited about that town. 

While there is always sure to be fear and negativity for some individuals around the very idea of co-housing, it is 
important to remember a) that it is not the majority of the community that feels this way, and b) that the anxiety usually 
dissipates once neighbors realise that the co-housing members are pretty ordinary people committed to finding better 
ways to live together and contributing a lot of cultural and economic value to the local area.  

I close with the hope that this project will be given the support it needs in the true spirit of community and diversity. 
This community spirit and diversity have been clearly present in the development of this special town and may it 
continue with your acceptance and blessing for a vital and necessary element of specialized housing. 

Sincerely 

Dr. Barnaby King 
B.A., M.A., PhD
1601 Venice Lane
Longmont
CO 80503
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Jennifer Kaden

From: Melody Robichaud <melody@gorge.net>
Sent: Thursday, August 13, 2020 9:45 AM
To: Jennifer Kaden
Subject: Re: Co-op proposal

Dear Jennifer and Dustin, 

I know and agree with all the technical reasons so many before this have proposed to 
you on the Akiyama property on Sherman whereby the new owners want to put a 
Co-op. Truly it does not make sense to alter that area to accommodate what they 
want to do. There are so many restrictions that need to be met, it needs to be 
explained to me and all the others how that has been met. 

My husband and I with our 2 sons bought our home in the early 1990’s. We 
questioned being on 13th Street, but Adam’s Creek that borders our backyard tipped 
the scales for us and helped us decide to buy. We were told this Creek was a 
protected wild space. As years went on, we did experience one of the large trees 
from the creek coming down on our house. We had prior to this, with Sab’s 
permission, tended to the trees health with a licensed Arborist removing a large tree 
that was diseased next to our property to prevent it from coming down on our 
house. Sab’s insurance company would not take responsibility for it. We continued 
to maintain the trees down the creek closest to our property. The tree that fell was 
not near our property so was not looked at by our Arborist, we couldn’t afford to 
cover the whole creek. Had that tree been maintained, we probably could 
have  avoided the tragedy we went through. Sab’s insurance company had to take 
responsibility for that one.  After 5 years, we could say the construction and 
refurbishing of the landscape around our house was finally completed. We wouldn’t 
want anyone to have to go through what we went through. From our Arborists 
report written after the main tree fell, all other trees in question were removed and 
others were treated. This practice needs to continue by those who own the property 
now to keep the remaining trees healthy. Adams Creek is a beautiful hidden space 
amongst the downtown area. It is surrounded by numerous single family homes. 
Homes bought by people who, like us, were in love with the area to bring up our 
families. Homes we’ve invested in to live out our dreams. Sab Akiyama was a 
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wonderful neighbor who also loved the beauty and quiet of his property. What is 
perplexing to me as well as all the other neighbors I have spoken to is that the Co-op 
that bought Sab’s home is willing to bring in this huge development on such a small 
piece of property, so small that what they are proposing will not only tower over 
other homes right next to it, but will bring in an exorbitant  amount of street traffic 
as well as encroach upon other peoples parking spots in front of their homes 
because the parking availability shown in their plans can’t cover all the cars they will 
bring in. What they are proposing just is not compatible with the surrounding 
neighborhood. Just because it is zoned R-3 doesn’t mean you should literally cram in 
everything you can.  
 
Originally we were falsely told (as was the Akiyama family) that a single family 
wanted to buy Sab’s property. As a neighborhood we were ecstatic and looked 
forward to meeting the new neighbors. After the sale of the house we were notified 
that they had planned on putting 8-9 small homes on the property in the vein of a 
small Co-op. We were so disappointed to hear this and heard the owners 
were “concerned” with the neighbors views on this which has not proven to be 
true.  As time went on it turned in to a cluster of large multi storied buildings with a 
large parking structure.  Sab’s home that was originally going to be used for their 
meeting building, will now be torn down to make way for their new plan.   It seems 
they are trying to make as much money off of the property in order to justify their 
Co-op. They actually said they are just trying to live out their dream . 
 
THEIR dream! Their dream at the sake of everyone else’s dream who settled here 
years before them!  How does this factor into what Hood River is all about? Are we 
then just going to be like all the other areas that allow anyone to come in and 
destroy the areas around them for the sake of their dreams? For the sake of who 
ever has enough money so that they can do what they want? I thought Hood River 
was different. This is what attracted us to this area many many years ago. We have 
to have more forethought into the growth of this jewel in the Gorge.  
 
Please please rethink what is being proposed here. We are at a precipice of a fork in 
the road of which we cannot return from once all is said and done. I look forward to 
the meeting this coming Monday. I pray you take the time to read all the letters from 
the neighbors regarding this situation so that you can understand both sides 
completely, and hopefully take OUR concerns to heart.  
 
Thank you so much for your time, 
 
Melody Robichaud 
1301 W. Sherman Ave. 
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Jennifer Kaden

From: Romeo Robichaud <romeo@rbsbattens.com>
Sent: Thursday, August 13, 2020 10:07 AM
To: Jennifer Kaden
Cc: Romeo Robichaud; Melody Robichaud
Subject: Adams Creek Cohousing Proposal

Romeo & Melody Robichaud 
1301 Sherman Avenue 
Hood River Or. 97031 
541-380-1322

RE: Adams Creek Co-housing Development Proposal, 1419 Sherman Ave. 

Dustin & Jennifer, 

We are the owners of the property located at 1301 Sherman Ave just due east and across the creek from where 
the  Adams creek co-housing property is located. We have owned our home since 1993. One of the deciding factors 
in buying the home was the view of the creek on the west side of our house. Due to the current proposal from the 
Adams Creek co-housing group, we feel that our neighborhood will be negatively impacted. 
We are strongly opposed to several portions of this proposed development. 

Parking Structure: They’ve paved paradise and put up a parking lot. 
A proposed 8,500 sq ft parking lot with a maintenance building we feel is incompatible with the surrounding 
neighborhoods. It just doesn’t fit. 
It’s peculiar that one of the reasons that they chose this property was because of the creek and the vegetation. What 
they are proposing is totally contrary to their original objectives. 

Scale: 
It’s simply not compatible with the surrounding  neighborhoods on so many levels.  
In the meeting that we attended they mentioned that it was their dream, what about the dreams of the other people 
who bought property that will be grossly effected. They said they they wanted to be good neighbors but did not listen 
or if they did they certainly did not react to what we were saying. 
What will become of it when their dreams fade. Their dream become our nightmare. We will all be stuck with the 
results. 

Natural features: 
The springs on the property will be destroyed by placing buildings and pathways immediately adjacent to and uphill 
from them.The whole hillside surrounding the proposed development contains seeps and springs and the water will 
have to go somewhere when an impenetrable wall is placed in the flow path, this is a major concern of ours due to 
the spring that runs under our house and across 13th street. As you probably know the city just a few weeks ago 
had to research and fix the leak that eroded Sherman Ave. For as long as we’ve lived here we have had seeping on 
the Sherman side of our house, we are concern that this may make it worse. 
We completely support the extra geotechnical investigations proposed by the city. 

Traffic Jams: 
We feel sorry for our neighbors that have homes on Eugene. 
The increase in traffic and overflow parking is unimaginable, and the children crossing the street going and coming 
to and from school is a bit  
worrisome. 
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Quality of Life: 
Profit vs quality of life. These decisions are sometimes difficult, but they really shouldn’t be especially when you’re 
affecting so many people. 
It would be nice if they could or would compromise. 
 
 
Original Proposal : 
We would be less opposed to their original plan of 8 or 9 small bungalows surrounded by trees and nature, that 
makes more sense and a better fit for the neighborhood. 
We feel that this parcel is not appropriate for their current proposal and we would ask to consider rejecting this site 
plan and proposed development. 
 
Don’t it always seem to go that you don’t know what you’ve got till it’s gone. (Joni Mitchell) 
 
Sincerely, 
Romeo and Melody Robichaud 
Romeo Robichaud 
RBS Inc. 
Office-  541-386-7677 
Mobile- 541-380-1322 
www.rbsbattens.com 
Skype: romeorobichaud 
 
The information contained herein and embodied and in any attachments hereto is confidential and proprietary. It is 
intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. You may not make copies of this information or 
distribute it to anyone without the express written permission of RBS Inc. If the reader of this message is not the intended 
recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this message and/or its attachments is 
strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify us immediately by telephone, collect and 
destroy the original message. 
 



August 13,2020

City of Hood River

Planning Commission

211 -2nd St.

Hood liiver, OR 97031

By email to j.kaden@cityofhoodriver.gov

Re: Public Hearing, File No. 2020-03 Adams Creek cohousing site plan Revierw

Com missioners:

I write in support of the approval of the site plan for the Adams Creek Cohousing multi-family
development, which is before you on August 17. I have been considering relsiding in one of the units
planned for construction and have studied the site plan and the unit plans. I believe that the
landowners and the developer have done an excellent job of taking an underutilized site with real

challenges in terms of topography and wetland features and generated a plan that promises to be both

beautifuland fully consistent with the multi-family zoning requirements and the planned unit
development criteria set out in 17 .1.6 of the City Code.

The code calls for protection of naturalfeatures to the extent possible. By leaving Intact tiny Adams

Creek and the ravine that holds it and proposing to build a smallfootbridge to allow the public to cross it

at ground level, the site plan both protects the creek and makes it more accessible to the community.

In addition, I am impressed that the site plan anticipates that the development will rnake a number of

upgrades to infrastructure in the neighborho<.rd that will benefit neighborinlg properties, including

upgrades to Adams Creel< Place (the street along the west side of the property which will link Eugene St.

and HazelAvenue), construction of a sidewalk and plantings along Sherman Avenue, and addition of

new lighting at the intersection of Eugene St. and Adams Creek Place.

Finally, and most exciting to me, the development anticipates building net zero readl'homes. This

means that the development willcontribute to helping Hood River County reach its goalto reduce the

energy consumption of new buildings by 50% by 2030 (see https://www.cc,.hood-

river.or.us/?SEC=9357761,E-763C-448F-854D-A177D35892E5), by investing in design features not

required by the code at this time. Inasmuch as the City of Hood River has endorsed the plan (see

file:l I lC:lUsers/Cride r/AppData/Loca l/Te m p/Reso lution-2019-L6-Climate-C ha nge-signed. pdf),

approving this site plan would be an important step toward implementation of the City's green energy

strategy.
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I urge you to approve the site plan

Sincere Ly,

L'i!'/.{, ll' "/*a. I

Lynn-Marie Crider )

3122 NE 9th Ave.

Portland, OR 9721,2

Lyn nma rie.crider@gma il.com



AJ Kitt & Family 

1428 & 1422 Eugene St. 

Hood River, OR 97031 

541-400-0008

aj.kitt13@gmail.com 

August 12, 2020 

City of Hood River Community Development/ Planning Commission 

211 2nd Street, Hood River, OR 97031 

Re: Adams Creek Cohousing Community Development Proposal, 1419 Sherman Ave. 

Dustin & Jennifer- 

I am the owner of both properties located at 1422 & 1428 Eugene St. Both of these homes, along with 8 

others in the Eugene Street neighborhood will experience a significant negative impact due to the 

construction of the Adams Creek Cohousing development. While I’m not against new development, and 

I certainly support the improvement of the subject property, I have strong reservations with the current 

proposal. This proposal is in no way compatible with the surrounding residential neighborhoods on 

Eugene St, Sherman Ave, Katie’s Ln and 13th Street.  

Although the subject property is zoned R3, which allows high density and multi-family residential 

development, the subject property and all of the neighboring properties have historically been used 

more like R1 zoning; Detached Single family homes, and with the exception of the Katie’s Way 

neighborhood, the lot sizes are greater than 7,500sf. The zoning in this part of Hood River is an 

anomaly. Zoning normally progresses from high density to low density to buffer differing uses and 

densities. In this case the Adams Creek development proposes to develop a very high density 

neighborhood adjacent to an R1 zoned low density neighborhood. Many of the consequential impacts of 

such a development anomaly are outlined below.  

I am strongly opposed to several portions of this proposed development. 

1. Access – The applicant proposes to shut off the Sherman St access to vehicle traffic, and the

proposed sole vehicle access is to be through Eugene Street. Since the 1950’s this street, and the

neighborhood that it serves, have been a composition of single-family homes on lots in size of

not less than 7,500 sq ft., some upwards of 15,000 sq ft. The Eugene Street Neighborhood is in

an R1 zone. It is a quiet neighborhood, which for all practical purposes is a dead-end street, that

will be overwhelmed by the addition of +/-25 dwellings-worth of new vehicle traffic. This new

development will instantly quadruple the amount of vehicle traffic on Eugene St. Vehicle access

should be through multiple access points, and the driveway from Sherman Ave. Conditions of

approval should include a requirement of ‘right turn only’ traffic flow while using the Sherman

St. access in and out. Posting signage on Sherman and the Driveway would alleviate any traffic

issues at Sherman St. This may require the improvement of the driveway with widening and

retainage, but a proposal of this scale should be required to do such access improvements to

minimize their added impact on adjacent neighborhoods. This development is an R3 use that

places 100% of its traffic burden on an R1 neighborhood street that was never intended to

accommodate it.

2. Parking Lot – Nothing could be more INCOMPATIBLE with the neighborhood than a 38-car

parking lot that covers more than 19,000sf of ground. In addition, this parking lot is proposed to
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have a roof covering half of it., and also include a maintenance building. This large facility is 

proposed to be situated directly next to (+/- 20 feet) a modest single-level home sitting on a 

13,000sf lot in the adjacent neighborhood, which will heavily impact the livability and quiet 

enjoyment of the residents. Headlights and tail lights of 38 cars will be aiming directly at the 

neighboring homes. It should be required that the parking spaces are oriented north/south to 

minimize this impact. And the visual impacts of the structures will negatively affect homes in all 

directions. Parking for this development should be in clusters of no more than 4 parking spaces 

throughout the neighborhood, rather than grouping the majority of the parking in one location. 

Also, the on-street parking on Eugene will certainly be used for overflow by the Adams Creek 

neighborhood. Just observe the streets around the Indian Creek Apartments off Pacific Ave. 

There are ample parking lots for the residents, and yet the streets are always full of cars. The 

code requires a minimum of 1.5 off street parking spaces per dwelling. Because of the large 

volume of homes, which will have associated guests, it is wise to require at least 2 off street 

spaces per dwelling for the development. Again, a development of this scale surrounded by 

existing neighborhoods of single-family homes, each with their own off-street parking should 

be held to more compatible design standards.  

3. Scale – It is proposed that there will be multiple buildings, each containing multiple residential 

dwellings. Some of these buildings will be up to 3 stories in height. One of the buildings, 

containing 15 dwellings, is approximately 150’ long and 38’ tall. This building is situated directly 

next to an existing single family, 2-story home that is only +/-45’ long; and across the street 

from a modest 1-story home. This massive ‘wall’ will dwarf everything in the neighborhood and 

will create the sense of a downtown urban setting for the adjacent neighbors. The impact of 

buildings of this scale in a neighborhood of mostly single-story homes will be hugely 

consequential. This is not compatible with the surrounding neighborhoods. Maximum building 

heights should be limited to 2 stories (28’), and no longer than 45’ in any horizontal dimension 

to be compatible with the surrounding homes.  

This massive building will be on the largest exclusively residential buildings in Hood River, 

situated right in the middle of several single family neighborhoods.  

a. Comparison: 

i. Proposed Building Footprint: 7,286sf, Mass: 253,569 Cubic Ft 

ii. Indian Creek Apartments on Pacific Ave (C2 Zoning) – Footprint: 6,210sf, Mass: 

155,250 Cubic Ft 

iii. Mountain View Condos on Avalon Dr. (R3 Zoning) – Footprint: 2,660sf, Mass: 

66,500 Cubic Ft 

iv. Apartments @Eugene/24th (R3 Zoning) – Footprint: 3,770, Mass: 94,250 Cubic Ft 

v. Apartments @ Montello/24th (R3 Zoning) – Footprint: 4,000sf, Mass: 100,000 

Cubic Ft 

4. 14th St – Any sidewalks to be included in the improvement should be located on the east side of 

14th street. Improvement of 14th St, which is only +/- 150’ in length, should not have any new 

curb cuts for driveway or parking access into the new development. The proposal for the 

development suggests to improve 14th St only to satisfy the Fire Department’s requirement for 

vehicle access and turn around; used as a hammerhead. This public safety requirement should 

be accommodated within the development property, rather than in a public Right of Way. A 

development of this size should be required to accommodate public safety response vehicles 

within its boundaries.  



5. Events – The applicant is proposing to construct a common-use club house which will be used 

for gatherings and events. Their development proposal does not include enough parking to 

accommodate the influx of guests into the community that these events will bring. And the 

surrounding neighborhoods should not be burdened with the overflow of cars and traffic that 

will certainly accompany these events. The applicant is already advertising and hosting such 

events, showing intent of future activity. A condition of approval should be that no events shall 

be held in the community clubhouse without first obtaining a permit from the City, and a 

maximum of 1 event per year; all parking to be accommodated on site.  

The Eugene St. neighborhood was established in 1946 as part of the Grandview Addition, as a group of 

10 single-family homes in an R1 zone. It is unfortunate that the zoning of the surrounding area did not 

properly step from R1 to R2 to R3, as is ordinary practice to buffer a low-density neighborhood from the 

impacts of a high-density neighborhood. To direct the sole vehicle access to this development through a 

small, low-density neighborhood, suddenly quadruples the volume of cars in the Eugene St. 

neighborhood. Traffic for an R3 use should not be directed through an R1 neighborhood.  

I understand that the R3 zoning provides for multi-family housing as a permitted use. But that doesn’t 

mean that it is the right use for this property. This is not the right location for multi-family housing. I 

would be in favor of a high-density development that comprised detached single-family homes, each 

with their own parking; rather than grouping all the parking in one place. It would also need to provide 

for multiple vehicle access points, rather than directing all the traffic volume to one street that was 

never meant to handle that load.  

Finally, the cohousing model has never been done in Hood River. And in other areas it is done in larger 

urban settings, where the consequential impacts are less damaging to the pre-existing residents. This 

proposal seeks to create tranquil areas on the interior and move its less desirable components to the 

outer portions, concentrating the nuisance impacts (visual, noise, traffic) on the immediate neighbors. 

It is yet to be seen whether this housing model will successfully sell to subsequent users. Rather this 

housing type ordinarily becomes an ‘aging in place’ model. This housing type will be very expensive, and 

will be appealing to only a very small pool of potential buyers; both adding stress to the ability to 

transact unit ownership to subsequent buyers. Due to the unique and complex nature of the 

“cohousing” membership model, it is possible that this development will be unsustainable, creating a 

blight on the surrounding neighborhoods. To allow this unproven, ‘first-of-its-kind in Hood River’ 

concept to be located in this neighborhood would be irresponsible.  

In summary, if approved as intended in the application, this development will forever change the 

historical and ongoing character and fabric of the Eugene Street neighborhood; forever making it 

something it was never intended to be. This is something that the 10 immediate residents of Eugene 

Street, and the multitude of other surrounding residents could never have anticipated when they chose 

to make these neighborhoods their home. I urge you to consider these harmful impacts when 

reviewing this application and insist that the new development be a compatible addition to the 

neighborhood. Upwards of 60 homeowners will be directly impacted by this one development which 

is the ‘dream’ of only a few.  

Thank you.  

 

AJ Kitt 



 

 

 

This building is a 3 story multi-use building on 13th st. It illustrates the mass and scale of a 3-story 

building. Footprint: 3,040sf, Mass: 106,400 cubic ft. 



3-story building next to a typical 2-story home.  



 

3-story building next to a typical 1-story home.  



August 12th, 2020


To the members of the City of Hood River Planning Commission,


My name is Kelley Morris, I am the owner of the property at 603 Andys Way that directly 
borders the site of the proposed Adams Creek Co-Housing Project at 1419 Sherman Avenue 
(application 2020-03). I’m writing to you to implore you to consider the far-reaching and 
negative impact a high-density housing development of this magnitude will have on the 
surrounding, long-existing neighborhoods as well as the environment. I’m also very concerned 
that the way in which this project came to be what it is currently has arrived by means of 
deception and poor planning. 


When we originally learned about the plans for a Co-housing project in the 
neighborhood, my initial impression was positive. Co-housing as a concept presents itself as 
an equitable, sustainable communal lifestyle that has benefits to the communities it creates, 
provides housing opportunities to some who may not otherwise be able to afford a homestead 
on their own, and reduces impact on the environment as a whole. This is how the co-housing 
was presented to us when the original members of the co-housing project took to the streets, 
knocking on our doors and handing out flyers on a significant number of occasions, inviting us 
over to ask questions, even pitching ownership stake a time or two. The surrounding 
community was originally, and for months, led to believe that the existing, historic home on the 
property would be preserved and become a common house, and that there would be 8-12 
small yurt-like structures, with as minimal impact as possible on the existing landscape and 
creek.  We have also known for some time, as neighbors of the R-3 zoned land at 1419 
Sherman Ave, that the intention of the previous owner of the property was not to have it 
developed high-density. The Co-Housing troop themselves made mention to the fact that the 
land had been bid on by several other high-density developers, so, their small communal low 
impact pitch seemed the most appealing. 


Communication from the Co-housing project seemed open and honest, but from July of 
2019-January 2020, things got pretty quiet. Suddenly, the surrounding neighborhoods were 
informed through a mandatory public informational session (that no one could attend because 
it was on a Monday at 1:30p and had been announced only days prior), that the plans had 
changed completely to what they are today;  multiple, multi-story structures, a parking lot and 
two-story parking structure and pedestrian thoroughfare into surrounding neighborhoods, and 
housing capacity at least twice the amount of what was originally proposed. By withholding 
facts and information from the neighborhood, the Co-Housing project plans were allowed to go 
before city planning without much buy-in from our surrounding community that they so hoped 
would be welcoming. Requests made by the planning department were not met by the 
developer before the planning department made an approval on June 3rd. 


Additional Concerns:


The green space and wetlands to be developed has value already and could be used 
more intelligently. This large a scale development is wrong for this small, undulating, densely 
wooded area with wetlands and a creek passing through. The plans entail cutting down 1/3 of 
the trees on the property. How can the developer claim that “no wetlands will be disturbed,” 
and “minimal impact on the environment” when no environmental impact study has been 
conducted?


The Staff Report recommends 72 conditions for approval, including significant concerns 
regarding storm water drainage, ADA compliance, and pedestrian thoroughfare; which begs 
the question: If an application has 72 conditions that it hasn’t met, is it really in any place to be 
considered? Based on the previous misleading behavior of the Co-housing project members 
and the developer, we have no reason to believe that any conditions not deliberately enforced 
for approval will ever be met.
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	 The amount of disturbance and hardship to long-time homeowners directly adjacent to 
the property will be drastic. I personally will experiencing the noise of 185 trips a day going in 
and out of a parking garage that will be built 6 feet from my property line in the place of 8-10 
trees. No considerations or remediations have been made by the group to the amount of light 
and noise disturbance we will be experiencing. My neighbors on Eugene street will suddenly 
experience the same 185 trips up and down their currently dead-end street, and will be forced 
to deal with overflow parking from guests of the Co-Housing community when they host their 
events and concerts that they’ve vowed to sponsor (which we will have to listen to, as well). I 
should also mention the inevitable decrease in property value that goes with existing next to a 
high density community that we will all experience. The truth is, almost all of the support for 
this Co-housing project has come from people that don’t even live around the property or that 
are directly involved in it’s development. 

	 The purpose of city planning is to build a city responsibly, and this is not a responsible 
use of one of the very last remaining greenspace/wetlands area in Hood River. The developing 
of 1419 Sherman Avenue in the way proposed by the developer and the Adams Creek Co-
housing owners does nothing that it claims to, and directly contradicts the purpose of a Co-
housing project in the first place. It does nothing to solve the issue affordable housing in Hood 
River. The environmental impacts of such a large-scale development are assumed significant 
but will not be known until well after it’s too late.  The surrounding community, who was once 
interested in contributing to a new environment, now feels intruded and forced upon. Please 
deny Sherman Ave holdings, LLC application 2020-03 for development.


	 

	 	 Sincerely,


	 	 Kelley Morris
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Jennifer Kaden

From: rrawson@gorge.net
Sent: Thursday, August 13, 2020 1:43 PM
To: Jennifer Kaden
Subject: Adams Creek Cohousing

Dear Jennifer and City of Hood River Planning Commissioners 

I am writing to express my support for Adams Creek Cohousing project. I have been involved in the outreach efforts with 
this project since the property was purchased from the Akiyama family. 

I am grateful that our quite active opponent, Dan Bell, forwarded to you our outreach effort letters (Attachment C, pps. 
42-44). Along with those, the required neighborhood meeting and 2 in person sessions with neighbors occurred.  Each of 
our outreach effort communications have included contact info for any concerns and clarifications. While perceptions 
vary, I believe we have done our utmost to engage the neighbors, beyond the one required noticed meeting. 

When we first met the neighbors involved, there were 3 strong themes of concern which emerged: 

1. **Concern over increased vehicle traffic on Eugene St. We share this concern. We have made great effort and progress
in plans to reduce personal vehicles, to likely store larger vehicles offsite and to implement a robust car sharing and
electric bike program to minimize traffic and vehicle movement.

2. ** Strong request to protect creek: We intentionally created a plan to protect the creek and while it could have been
obliterated, did not take that destructive path. This created a smaller footprint for structures, but is a goal we all felt was
important to maintain.

3. ** From a neighbor to the immediate southwest, there was strong concern of a large building looming over his backyard.
There is no large building next to his backyard in the plan.

4. **Concern that a project such as ours wasn’t the intention of the Akiyama family when they sold the property. In fact, in
the last month, we have welcomed 2 of the family members to our property and they are enthusiastically supportive of
the plans and project, feeling their parents’ desires to positively impact the wider community are being respected.

5. **Concern that our project would lower property values. There is simply no evidence that this has borne out in the over
150 cohousing projects in the country. Normally, research indicates that the converse occurs and cohousing projects
create many value added benefits, not the least of which is increased home value in surrounding areas.

My family and I have been residents of Hood River County for 31 years. In fact, we live on 10 acres south of the High 
School that we would have loved to use for cohousing. However, Oregon’s robust land use laws preclude this in a rural 
residential area.  As you are so aware, it is precisely because avoidance of spreading sprawl is a hallmark of our planning 
system that projects such as ours aiming to eliminate large single family lots while protecting pristine waterway areas in 
a thoughtfully creative way will be looked upon as innovative and appealing ways to maintain livability in our town. 

You are being presented with an opportunity to facilitate a landmark project for our town which is completely aligned 
with many of the City’s stated goals. Thank you for your hard work and thoughtful consideration. 

Sincerely, 
Attachment K.24
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Rebecca Rawson 
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Jennifer Kaden

From: Katie Scheer <katierscheer@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, August 13, 2020 2:00 PM
To: Jennifer Kaden; Dustin Nilsen
Subject: Adams Creek 
Attachments: Adams Creek Co-housing.pages

I own the home at 505 17th Street.  I feel strongly that this development will have negative and lasting impacts on the dwellings immediately 
adjacent to the development as well as all property owners along Eugene Street.  When first proposed I was in support, there were less than 
ten dwellings suggested, they were intent upon leaving the old house and they proposed vehicular and pedestrian access via Sherman 
Street.  It seemed a modest development with an emphasis on green space, gardens and walkability.  I support density over sprawl and in its 
infancy this development seemed to strike a healthy balance between increased population and mindfulness of it surroundings and the 
inevitable side effects that come with multi unit developments.  I no longer share this opinion and the more the plan grows and changes and 
expands the less compatible and more impactful it becomes.   

The idea of 38 (likely more) cars driving in and out several times daily on our quiet street is alarming and disappointing.  Eugene street was not 
designed to accommodate the amount of traffic a development of this size promotes.  Why not continue using the Sherman street 
drive?  Widen the lane and add signage to make it a right turn only onto Sherman.  I think the city should consider requiring access from the 
development to Hazel Avenue along with its paving and the installation of sidewalks.  When I applied for a permit to build an ADU the city 
required that I demo 830 square feet of existing sidewalk that was no longer code compliant, pave and repave over 1000 square feet of new 
sidewalk, pour 55 feet of new curb, 225 feet of new drive approach and install an ADA ramp.  All of this was required for a new living space of 
less than 800 square feet.  Imagine if every resident or condo owner in the development was required to contribute a similar amount to the 
public infrastructure of our neighborhood.  At the very lest it would spread the impact of so many new cars throughout the entire neighborhood 
and not funnel them exclusively through Eugene.   

I want to know how the development plans to accommodate guest parking.  We already have limited parking for school events on 17th street 
and during said events spillover is common onto Eugene Street.  The addition of Co-Housing events and guests and family members will 
reduce the already limited spaces available and cars will no doubt end up being parked in front of our neighborhood homes in the spaces that 
are ordinarily being occupied by the property owners themselves.   

I am concerned with the impact on the seeps and springs and on the creek itself.  Removal of smaller trees will affect shading and raise water 
temperature.  The hardscape for the 39 car parking lot will funnel pollutants directly into the ground water and in turn the creek.  I am saddened 
that these large buildings are set to go up inside a riparian zone that should be protected and on a plot of land that would be far better suited as 
a small park or a hobby farm.   

This is not the right site for a development of this size nor does it have the necessary amenities to accommodate such an influx of new 
residents.  As I stated earlier I am generally an advocate for increased density inside city limits and if the project had remained small, as it was 
in the beginning, I feel that a healthy balance could have been struck.  As it is, I see it overwhelming our small neighborhood, quadrupling its 
traffic and lowering the value and quality of life of the adjacent property owners.  

Attachment K.25
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To the City of Hood River Planning Department 

Dear Members of the Planning Commission,  

     We are communica?ng to provide our inputs regarding the site plans by Adams Creek Cohousing in 
the City of Hood River.  

     We are extremely suppor?ve for the opportunity to have this new and diverse community develop-
ment within Hood River. It will consist of both individuals at various stages of their lives, and families 
with children from toddlers to young adults. There is also a vision to provide at least one affordable 
housing unit which is s?ll in the ini?al stages of planning. We believe this would be very posi?ve example 
of a diverse community within Hood River. 

     Personally, I, Margaret Tumas, came to this area one year ago (from the Bay Area) because I have fam-
ily here locally.  In  the Bay Area I had been exposed to CoHousing concepts and communi?es and was 
very much impressed by the governance and community processes. As a global ini?a?ve, CoHousing is 
well known and has a posi?ve influence interna?onally.  I think the Adams Creek Cohousing community 
in Hood River will be a flagship example of a growing movement here in the U.S.  

    Even before development begins, several Adams Creek Cohousing members are working to restore the 
wetland and improve the habitat of the exis?ng Sherman Avenue house property. They have been re-
moving the invasive non-na?ve plant species and are restoring safer access paths down to the creek, and 
have already improved the flow and beauty of the sight and sounds of Adams Creek. 

   Lastly and importantly, the members plan to reduce their community’s impact on energy resources and 
environmental and climate degrada?on that accompany most housing developments. The goal is to be 
Net Zero Ready, with solar energy infrastructure and no reliance on natural gas for hea?ng/cooling or 
cooking. State of the art energy conserving materials and methods will be used in construc?on with care 
to shield the neighborhood from the intrusive appearance of a “condo building” using landscape vegeta-
?ve screening and lower building profiles. The members have a strong desire to be be inclusive of the 
surrounding neighbors and children, and to be par?cipants in neighborhood life outside of the Cohous-
ing community itself. Adams Creek CoHousing members have also begun work on a plan for car-sharing 
among the members of the community featuring electric cars, charging sta?ons, and a variety of mul?-
purpose vehicles to efficient serve the travel and cargo needs of the members. This should reduce the 
overall traffic in and out of the community, and hopefully negate guest parking impacts on the immedi-
ately surrounding neighborhood. 

   We hear?ly support the Adams Creek Cohousing development as a welcome addi?on to the vibrant life 
and well being of all of the City of Hood River. 

Best Regards, 

Margaret W. Tumas, DVM    Marilyn Kakudo. Kretsinger 

margareZumas@yahoo.com    mkakudo@icloud.com

File No. 2020-03
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